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CHAIR JOHNSON:

(Gavel).

Parks and Agriculture Committee

meeting of November 20th will please come to order.
We have with us today Vice-Chair of the

21

Committee, Mr. Robert Carroll.

22

Michael J. Molina, Member Tavares.

23

with us Clarita Balala, who's our Secretary, and

24

today we have Mr. David Raatz, and joining us in a

25

little bit will be Ms. Tamara Koller.

We have Member
We also have
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1

Administration we have Mr. Ed Kushi, who's our

2

Corporation Counsel.

3

Mr. Brian Miskae, and in the audience we have

4

Mr. Gil Coloma-Agaran, who is with the Department of

5

Public Works.

6

ITEM NO.4:

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

We also have from Planning

TRANSFER .OF DEVELOPMENT RIGHTS

This afternoon on our agenda -- I'm sure

8

you're wondering why I have my little friends here,

9

you know, my little props, and it's to get us in the

10

mood, because we're going to talk about legislation

11

to save agriculture this afternoon.

12

it's only fitting that we set the mood by our little

13

animals.

14

And I think

And by the way, they do talk.

So moving on -- we need a little humor when

15

we're dealing with this kind of subject, right?

16

We have only one item on our agenda today, and that

17

is PA-4, which is dealing with the transfer of

18

development rights.

19

ordinance amending Chapter 3.88 of the Maui County

20

Code relating to the Open Space, Natural Resources,

21

Cultural Resources, and Scenic Views -- oops, wrong

22

one.

23

transfer of development rights, and it does include

24

a resolution referring the matter to the Planning

25

Commission with a draft for the bill to enable the

And this is a bill for an

It's a bill for an ordinance to enable the
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4

transfer of development rights.
The first section that I read was a

2
3

transmittal that we did also submit, and that

4

regards our preservation fund,

5

purchase of development rights, which we had spoken

6

about earlier.

7

your binder that also speaks about purchase of

8

development rights, which is a related topic, but

9

today we're going to be dealing with transfer of

10

I believe our

And you'll find a transmittal in

development rights.
We have two testifiers signed up today, and I

11

12

did check with them previously, they would like to

13

testify first.

14

presentation for the members, so I did give them the

15

option.

16

I would just ask that you turn off all cell phones

17

and pagers for the convenience of the Committee and

18

for the viewing audience.

19

have today will be Mr. Dale Bonar, and he is our

20

Maui Coastal Land Trust consultant, so he'll be

21

testifying first, followed by Mr. Henry Spencer.

You have up to ten minutes to testify, and

22

23

We will have a PowerPoint

The first testifier we

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
MR. BONAR:

Thank you, Chairman Johnson, Members of the

24

Committee.

25

Executive Director of Maui Coastal Land Trust.

My name is Dale Bonar.

I'm the
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1

here to speak in favor of this bill.

2

of development rights program is one that's been

3

used in various places in the nation

4

tremendous planning aid.

5

particular with is long-range planning

6

the -- the governmental agencies themselves that

7

need to deal with the long-range implementation of

8

infrastructure

9

landowners and to developers who can better

I

The transfer

l

and it's a

What it helps in
not only for

l

it's also a benefit to both private

10

anticipate where development can be placed and

11

facilitate doing that.

12

There are a couple of comments I have about

13

the bill as presented here.

14

bill a couple of hours ago

15

anything to -- time to write anything

16

and email it over.

17

would ask you to consider.

18

which is Purposes and Intent

19

elements that are covered here does not include

20

cultural

21

because it's such an important element of lands in

22

the islands here.

23

enabling legislation for conservation easements in

24

Hawaii includes cultural lands

25

State in the nation that does that

I

l

I only received this
so I didn't have
UPI

but I will

And it's a couple things that I
Under the first section
I

Section 19.57.10

1

l

the

and I would encourage you to add cultural

Interestingly enough

t

I

the

and we're the only
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6

I think our unique status here.
The second point I would make is under the

3

Section .040, Development Transfer Options in

4

Sending Districts, and under B-2, this is option 2,

5

which discusses if part of the development rights

6

are given up, only part of them are given up, what

7

the person should be restrict -- restrict in how it

8

goes in the deed.

9

this the specification that the restricted part of

10

the property or portion of the property or project

11

include those elements that are being conserved for

12

the reasons specified back under the first section,

13

under Section 10, those elements for open space,

14

wetlands, whatever, just so it clarifies that -- you

15

know, if you have ten acres and you've given up nine

16

acres worth of development, that the one you've

17

reserved isn't the one that's got all the real value

18

on it there from a conservation point of view.

19

I

would suggest that we add into

And finally, under this next section, the

20

Section .050, Calculation of Development Rights in

21

Sending Districts, and this reflects my ignorance of

22

the details of our descriptive law.

23

discussing a landowner submitting a subdivision plat

24

to show what development could be, that it be

25

clearer in this that either it does or does not

Where it's
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1

include things that might happen as a result of

2

going and getting a special use permit or gaining

3

conditional use permits or change of zoning.

4

would have to be something that's sort of pro forma

5

allowed under the current zoning for the property.

It

So those are the comments I would have.

6
7

These are programs which have found to be -- been

8

found to be terrifically beneficial.

9

of development rights program, I'm not clear if this

The purchase

10

is something that is intended on being appended to

11

the TDR program.

12

program, especially if it totally extinguishes those

13

rights so it's not transferring them there.

14

thank you very much.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

It likewise is a very beneficial

Thank you very much, Dale.

So

Are there any

16

questions of the testifier?

17

and that is on your last point where you're talking

18

about

are you talking about .050, is it B or C,

19

or is

it would be a separate section?

20

says you make it clearer that either it does or does

21

not include the ordinary provisions.

22

MR. BONAR:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

24

MR. BONAR:

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Dale, I just had one,

Where it

This would be understand Section C.
Under Section C.

Yeah.
Okay.

Okay, thank you.

And just for your
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1

information, what we did was at a previous meeting

2

the purchase of development rights was discussed.

3

was going to try to amend another ordinance that had

4

been proposed, and in doing that the conversation

5

came up that it would be perhaps more appropriate to

6

include it with this.

7

rights is going to be discussed, but not necessarily

8

at this meeting.

9

meeting, but there has been a transmittal of the

10

documentation that was discussed at that meeting

11

specifically regarding the purchase of development

12

rights.

13

of them.

14

MR. BONAR:

16
17

The purchase of development

It will be focused on at a future

So today we're just going to focus on one

Okay, thank you.

15

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much for your testimony.

The next testifier will be Mr. Henry Spencer.

18

MR. SPENCER:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I'll wait until after the -And Mr. Spencer is going to wait until

20

after'the PowerPoint presentation.

21

else in the audience that wishes to testify now?

22

Seeing no one, I'm going to hold off closing

23

testimony until after we do have our presentation.

24
25

I

Is there anyone

So this afternoon Mr. David Raatz will be
doing our PowerPoint presentation.

Do we need to

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PA 11/20/03

9

1

adjust the lights, David, at all?

2

see?

3

Counsel, you can see?

4

you would just proceed, then, David.

5

MR. RAATZ:

Or can everyone

Charmaine, can you see all right?
All right.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Corporation

Thank you.

If

Committee Staff has

6

been asked to provide a brief overview of the

7

proposal to establish a

8

rights or TDR program in Maui County as authorized

9

by State law.

tran~fer

of development

To begin, we'll have a brief

10

PowerPoint presentation, which was prepared by the

11

American Farmland Trust, a non-profit organization

12

founded in 1980 and based in Washington, D.C.

13

follow that with a brief review of the State statute

14

that authorizes County TDR programs, and then we'll

15

briefly review the bill and resolution submitted by

16

the Committee Chair to initiate a TDR program for

17

Maui County.

18

We'll

This PowerPoint presentation that's provided

19

by the American Farmland Trust provides general

20

information about the TDR concept.

21

terminology is slightly different than the

22

terminology used in our State law and in the

23

Committee Chair's proposed bill, but the

24

presentation does provide a general overview of the

25

concept.

And one moment, please.

Some of the

The presentation
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1

also focuses primarily on farmland preservation,

2

whereas our applicable State law does allow for the

3

use of TDR to serve more expansive purposes.

4

the principles mentioned in this presentation are

5

relevant to the item pending before the Committee

6

today, because, again, it explains the general TDR

7

concepts.

But

The American Farmland Trust is a strong

8

9

advocate of TDR programs,but this presentation is

10

intended to be objective and discuss both the pros

11

and cons.

12

has an on-line library that it's making available to

13

the Committee Staff if further research is deemed

14

necessary.

And I'm sorry these slides are moving on

15

their own.

They're not supposed to be.

16

please.

17

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

MR. RAATZ:

In addition, the American Farmland Trust

One moment,

Your computer is taking over.

Technical difficulties.

Okay, hopefully it will stay here.

I

20

apologize for that.

As noticed on -- as noted on

21

this first slide, development rights are land use

22

entitlements.

23

program is that a landowner is entitled to transfer

24

development rights that currently exist for one

25

parcel of land to another parcel, whether that

And the basic element of any TDR
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transfer is done by purchase, donation, or just a

2

paper transaction within a single corporation that

3

owns both parcels.

4

or otherwise transferred, a deed restriction will

5

need to be recorded to reflect the new limitations

6

on the development.

7

will have to be recorded mayor may not take the

8

form of a conservation easement, depending on the

9

circumstances.

If development rights are sold

And the deed restriction that

Agricultural conservation easements can

10
11

protect agricultural land and also the value and

12

productivity of that land.

13

development rights for residential construction, for

14

instance, would allow for the continued economically

15

viable use of the subject property for agricultural

16

uses.

17

existed as of the late '90s.

18

were primarily -- or have been primarily located in

19

New England, the west coast, the Rocky Mountain

20

west.

21

development growth and also the presence of coastal,

22

agricultural, or other natural resources in need of

23

protection from development pressures.

24

slide just exhibits the fact that

25

been growing in popularity since the early '80s.

And the transfer of

This slide exhibits where TDO -- TDR programs
As you can see, they

These are areas where there's been strong

And this

TDR~programs
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However, as American Farmland Trust notes

2

here, not all the TDR programs have so far been

3

successful.

4

programs that had been successful in protecting

5.

large amounts of agricultural land.

6

has the opportunity to see what's worked and what

7

hasn't worked in other jurisdictions in crafting its

8

own TDR program.

As of 1997 there were only four

So Maui County

9

Among the benefits of TDR programs is that

10

farmland or other resources can be protected from

11

development permanently, and TDR is usually a

12

voluntary program, which is another benefit.

13

There's no government requirement.

14

only transfer or accept development rights when they

15

think it's in their best interest to do so.

16

intended to focus growth in areas where

17

infrastructure already exists and policy makers want

18

to see further development.

19

market-driven concept.

20

is strong and sensitive land is most under

21

development pressure, that's when TDR will be the

22

most effective, because the development rights will

23

have more value.

24
25

Landowners would

TDR is

And TDR is a

When the real estate market

The Farmland Trust does notice some drawbacks
of TDR programs, and again, although the voluntary

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PA 11/20/03

13

1

nature of the programs is a positive, it also can be

2

a negative because the government has no control.

3

It can't mandate the transfer of development rights.

4

Also, the concept can seem complicated.

5

we've been directed by the Committee Chair to try to

6

draft the simplest, most effective legislation we

7

can, and that will be presented to the Committee a

8

little bit later today.

9

We're--

There are a lot of variables and policy

10

questions for this Committee and, if the matter gets

11

forwarded, for the Planning Commissions to consider

12

in fashioning a TDR program, including, the question

13

of how development rights should be calculated.

14

That is probably one of the most important policy

15

questions, and it can be one of the most complicated

16

aspects of TDR.

17

current legislation proposed by the Committee Chair,

18

but there are potentially other options.

19

There is a proposed formula in the

There are several types of TDR transfers that

20

can occur.

The fourth bullet point here might be

21

particularly relevant for Maui County, talking about

22

TDR between non-adjacent properties in the same

23

ownership, because we dO.have a few large landowners

24

that hold properties in several different areas in

25

the County, and with a TDR program they might be
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1

able to transfer development rights from.one of

2

their parcels to another one of their parcels.
Again, most of the TDR programs that have

3
4

been effect -- have been in effect are voluntary,

5

and that appears to be what we're mandated to have

6

under State law.
This slide exhibits one of the ways that

7
8

development rights can be calculated.

And again,

9

we'll take a look at that in the Committee Chair's

10

bill later, but basically a formula of some type has

11

to be pre-established before TDR can happen.

12

the next few slides go on to discuss various

13

formulas for calculating transferable development

14

rights.

15

jurisdictions we can take a look at in terms of

16

determining how development rights are going to be

17

calculated and transferred.

And

And we have/ again, experience in other

Another one of the basic features of TDR --

18
19

and it's reflected in the State law and in the bill

20

before the Committee -- is there has to be a

21

designation by the County of receiving areas, where

22

additional development rights will be provided, and

23

sending areas, which will give up development

24

rights.

25

services.

A receiving area must have adequate public
Infrastructure must already be in place
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1

to accommodate the increased development.

And an

2

interesting point here also, the third bullet point,

3

that, again, TDR is intended to be market driven,

4

but if zoning in the receiving areas already allows

5

a high degree of development to satisfy the market

6

need, there may not be a market for new development

7

rights and the TDR program would not be effective.

8

So if a TDR program is enacted, the Council and the

9

Planning Department may wish to review the existing

10

zoning standards in light of the desire to establish

11

an effective TDR program.
Primarily development rights are used in

12
13

receiving areas to increase residential density.

14

That's the most common feature, and, again, that's

15

in our legislation.

16

exhibits conditions for PDR -- excuse me, TDR to

17

work.

18

be a demand for growth within the jurisdiction.

19

is not a no-growth option.

20

has to be a demand for development rights in the

21

receiving areas.

22

And again, this slide just

And because it is market driven, there has to
TDR

For TDR to work there

And with that just very brief background on

23

the TDR concept, we can move on to briefly take a

24

look at the State legislation that authorizes the

25

Counties to create TDR programs.

And this is found
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1

in Chapter 46 of the Hawaii Revised Statutes.

2

legislature made a finding about the need for the

3

protection of natural, scenic, recreational, and

4

agricultural qualities of open lands and to enhance

5

sites and areas of special character and special

6

historical value.

7

here, but we will distribute this to the members.

I'm sorry about the small type

But the State law basically provides the

8
9

The

elements of TDR, including the requirement of

10

receiving districts to be designated by the Council

11

and sending districts.

12

provide fairly wide latitude for the Council in

13

fashioning its own formula.

14

defined in the State law as the rights permitted for

15

a lot, parcel, or area of land under a zoning

16

ordinance or local law respecting permissible use,

17

area, density, bulk, or height of improvements

18

thereon.

19

be calculated and allocated in accordance with

20

various factors, including area, floor area, ratios,

21

density, height limitations, or any other criteria

22

that will effectively quantify a value for the

23

development right in a reasonable and uniform

24

manner.

25

And beyond that it does

Development rights is

And then it says, development rights may

And based on that guidance from the State
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1

law, the Committee Chair has submitted a bill that

2

would need to be transmitted to the Planning

3

Commissions for their review and comment before the

4

Council can enact, because the bill is amending

5

Title 19 of the Maui County Code relating to zoning.

6

And as of today Corporation Counsel has signed a

7

resolution to, if adopted, forward the bill over to

8

the Planning Commissions.
The bill describes its purposes and intent

9

10

consistent with what has been established in State

11

law, provides the same definitions as State law, and

12

then provides a mechanism for establishing sending

13

and receiving districts.

14

the basic policy questions that will have to be

15

decided upon by the Council.

16

sending and receiving districts shall be designated

17

on a map by ordinance.

18

bonus maximum density for each receiving district,

19

and it provides the various factors that shall be

20

considered in determining what the bonus maximum

21

density shall be.

22

require the Planning Director to prepare a draft map

23

which shall be then transmitted to the Planning

24

Commissions and then on to the Council for final

25

action.

And again, this is one of

This section says that

The map shall indicate the

And this legislation would
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The next section of the bill describes how if

1

2

a property owner in a sending district is going to

3

transfer development rights r there must be a deed

4

restriction prohibiting future development either on

5

the parcel in its entiretYr if that's how the

6

transaction will take placer or on a portion of the

7

parcel.

8

describes how transferable development rights would

9

be calculated.

And then proposed Section 19.57.050

10

Subsection A states that each housing unit

11

permitted on the property under existing land use

12

entitlements shall be considered one development

13

right.

14

square feet of non-residential development shall

15

also be considered one development right.

16

section describes the use of transferred development

17

rights in receiving districts r and againr for each

18

development right the recipient of the development

19

right would be permitted to build either one

20

additional housing unit or 15 r OOO square feet of

21

non-residential space.

22

Subsection B provides that each 15 r OOO

The next

And the remainder of the bill is primarily

23

technical r againr relating to the requirement of a

24

deed restriction to be recorded with the Bureau of

25

Conveyances and also granting the Planning Director
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1

the authority to adopt rules to carry out the TDR

2

program.

3

So that's the legislation in summary, and I

4

believe the Planning Department would like to have

5

some comments at this point.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Miskae, would you like to

7

comment?

Thank you very much, too, David.

8

that's a quick overview.

9

today because one of our members has to leave.

We have a time constraint

10

I also would like to recognize Councilmember

11

Pontanilla.

12
13

I know

And

Thank you for coming.

Mr. Miskae, would you like to comment?
MR. MISKAE:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Very briefly

14

transfer of density rights or transfer of

15

development rights is one of the tools that seems to

16

be always enumerated in terms of a smart growth

17

program.

18

by such a program, but it probably should be part of

19

a more comprehensive package that, I think as the

20

Chair pointed out, would probably include purchase

21

of density rights

22

I can see the County of Maui benefitting

~s

well.

We have anticipated the possibility of

23

transfer of development rights with respect to our

24

request in Bill 84 to provide for a rural growth

25

area, and what these rural growth areas would be
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1

would likely be the receiving areas which are noted

2

in this particular bill.

3

current agricultural zoning ordinance 19.30A, if you

4

had a 100-acre lot zoned agricultural, you could get

5

approximately I think -- I think around 15 lots, 15

6

or 16 lots.

7

lots, 15-acre lots, and I think one 40-acre lot.

8

That density, then, which you would be entitled to

9

could potentially be transferred to a receiving area

10
11

SOl

for example

under our

I

That would be a combination of two-acre

that would be probably designated as rural.
Now, in the rural receiving area you might
If in fact

12

consider a minimum lot size of one acre.

13

an individual wanted to purchase the density rights

14

from somebody else in that respect or allow the

15

transfer of the density rights, the density then

16

maybe would go to half-acre lots.

17

certainly given this thought in terms of how we want

18

to structure it, and we've tried to provide some of

19

the tools in Bill 84 that would allow this to

20

proceed, if in fact the Council wants to go ahead

21

with the TDR program.

22

complicated process l

23

be very

24
25

be~eficial

But we've

It is -- it can be a
but it can certainly serve to

in the longer term.

I guess one of the questions that we had in
, the bill itself was the 15,000 square foot part.
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1

think it was in 15.570.050B.

We're not exactly sure

2

how that's supposed to work.

Reading it literally

3

it looks like if you had a 100-acre lot, you may be

4

able to get 290 density units out of it if you

5

divided 15,000 square feet into it.

6

not what it meant, but we'd probably like to maybe

7

scrutinize some of these things and make sure that

8

everyone understands all the language and where it's

9

supposed to go and what it's leading to, but the

I'm sure that's

10

concept is a good one, Madam Chair, and I think this

11

Committee should proceed with discussing it further.

12

Thank you.

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

And, David, with

14

regard to the 15,000 square feet, do you have a

15

comment on that?

16

MR. RAATZ:

Staff appreciates Planning Department's

17

comments on that, and we certainly can evaluate that

18

further.

19

find in a few model ordinances, and that's where the

20

name

21

lot of consideration to exactly how that would work

22

necessarily, but we have seen that standard used

23

elsewhere and it s.eemed to be common.

24
25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Frankly, that's a standard that we did

the number came from, but we haven't given a

Okay, thank you.

At this point in time I

would like to have Mr. Spencer come forward and give
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his testimony.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

2

3

MR. SPENCER:

Good morning.

Or good afternoon, Jo Anne,

4

Robert, Mike, Joe, and Charmaine.

I'm here today to

5

state unequivocally that I support TDRs and a TDR

6

program.

7

have been hugely successful around the country.

8

like to say that with the caveat that this

9

particular bill that we're looking at today I think

I think historically the successful ones
I'd

10

needs a lot of work in many of the different

11

sections r but I think it's worthy of advancing,

12

discussing, and everybody working together to come

13

up with a good TDR program.

14

The very first transfer of development rights

15

program was in New York City in 1968, and it was

16

from their historic society that they wanted to

17

they wanted a vehicle to allow them to preserve some

18

historic structures and buildings, and this is kind

19

of the idea that came out of it.

20

of reemerged in the -- really in the early '80s as

21

a -- as a tool to preserve farmland.

22

is kind of the foundation of many of them still

23

today, and I think we're looking at a much broader

24

opportunity to preserve open space, historic sites,

25

just properties that have intrinsic value that you'd

And then it kind

And -- which
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want to preserve by not developing it.
There's so much to this subject and this

2
3

topic that it's going to be -- I anticipate a

4

hopefully not a lengthy process, but one that allows

5

the opportunity for people like me and a lot of

6

other people to have some influence on how this is

7

shaped.

8

essence of a TDR program is that it's market driven,

9

and this is fundamental to the success of a TDR

10
11

And I say people like me because the

program, and I say that for a couple reasons.
The municipalities or the regions where

12

they've adopted TDR programs and they failed, which

13

is a lot more than the ones that have been

14

successful, have been because of a couple of

15

reasons, and there are two very important essential

16

fundamental elements, and one is that that.-- well,

17

let me collect my thoughts here for a second.

18

They -- I just want to make sure I get my

19

wording right here.

The -- the valuations of the

20

properties is -- there has to be sufficient economic

21

incentive for people to engage in the process, and

22

that comes out of the proper valuation being placed

23

on the properties that are in the sending areas and

24

being able to transfer the full value of what's

25

there into something else.

And if you try to nickel
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2

and dime it, it just won't work.
The -- some of the other things are the fact

3

that it's got to be based on the zoning in the

4

sending zone.

5

important element of it is that

6

ways to look at it, and you can do it on a square

7

footage basis, but the other way you can do it is

8

that you can -- you can calculate out the net value

9

of the development rights of the property and

And based on that, the other
there are two

10

transfer that net value.

11

along with it being market driven, as opposed to

12

and that speaks to another issue that makes things

13

site specific into the receiving zone.

14

receiving zones, every property's not the same, and

15

so different properties, even though you might have

16

the ability to do 15 units here and 15 units there,

17

they're not the same as well.

18

And I think that goes

Because the

And so I guess I'm jumping around a littl"e

19

bit, but there's just -- like I said, there's so

20

much to this.

21

thoughts and comments on how to make this -- the

22

bill that we're looking at a little better and

23

really speak to the market-driven elements of it.

24

The other -- the other main -- there are a couple of

25

other main concerns that I have, and one is that

And I'm going to write down my
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welre going to go through a period of time right now

2

where the -- where this idea is out there and the

3

opportunities are out there but welre not going to

4

have any vehicle to -- to use to get from point A to

5

point B.
For example, if there's -- there are a lot of

6
7

situations right now where if we had this -- had

8

this vehicle where we wouldn't lose certain ag land

9

or we wouldn't lose certain open space or certain

10

important areas.

And. I would like to see you take

11

into consideration some kind of vehicle that allows

12

you guys to -- to act on certain opportunities

13

between now and when the bill actually gets

14

approved, and whether it's a reference to site

15

specific circumstances where somebody comes before

16

the -- the County and says live got this site.

17

going to develop it.

18

worth.

19

or you may make a suggestion as to where they go or

20

whatever, and I just -- it's kind of a rough idea,

21

but it's something that I think welre going to lose

22

a lot of opportunity just between now and when this

23

thing is actually passed.

24

to consider, and 1111 make some comments in my

25

written submission to the Council on that.

11m

Here's what I think it's

lid like to go and do something over here,

So it's maybe something
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Dale mentioned that he saw it as a tremendous

2

planning aid t and being on the development side I

3

see it as a tremendous development aid t and that

4

really benefits everybody.

5

at it from the other side and say it benefits

6

everybodYt I see it as an opportunity to -- it's an

7

opportunity that's sitting right out there for a

8

developer if -- if a set of circumstances exist

9

where TDRs

Just as you would like

a TDR program would be appropriate t

10

it's right in front of them to act on it and to be a

11

good guy or a good developer and do the right thing.

12

And that's the beauty of -- of a TDR program.

13

Let me just look at -- I'd like to speak

14

again to the fact that I'm aware of the fact that a

15

lot of TDRs have failed t and they haven't failed in

16

the sense that they've been retracted or taken off

17

the books or whatever, but they just languish and

18

they sit out there and for -- you know, for whatever

19

the reason developers don't use them.

20

thing that I was driving at is that if -- if -- when

21

I was talking about this earlier and I was trying to

22

collect my thoughts is this -- a successful TDR

23

program has got to take place in a successful real

24

estate market, because otherwise there's no

25

incentive for anybody to engage in the process.
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1

the market's, you know, dead or dying, it's --

2

nobody has any incentive.
And so along those lines, in terms of

3
4

incentive, it's really important, getting back to

5

this idea of market driven, to provide -- err on the

6

side of more incentives for people to engage in

7

this, as opposed to fewer incentives.

8

caught up in that somebody's going to make some

9

money or somebody's going to benefit from this

And don't get

10

program, because that's the whole point and that's

11

the whole motivation for drawing people in.

12

Because, like I said, there's so many examples out

13

there where these programs have failed because they

14

were stingy with the incentives, because they didn't

15

provide adequate receiving areas.

16

had a huge designation of sending areas, but there

17

weren't enough appropriate receiving areas.

You know, they

And on that note, I think it's essential that

18
19

you include -- there always be a larger amount of

20

receiving area than sending area so that there's

21

you're never caught in a situation where there's not

22

enough places for somebody who wants to do something

23

to go.

24

have some kind of flexibility built into this thing.

25

Getting back to the idea of a site specific, if a

And on that note, I think it's important to
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1

developer or a landowner comes -- comes to you guys

2

and says, you know r here's -- here's the area that I

3

want to send from, and I've got an idea.

4

an area over here that's outside your receiving area

5

but I've talked to a lot of people and I think it's

6

really appropriate, what do you guys think?

7

may have not been something that you thought of and

8

everybody goes, yeah, that's a great place to go and

9

do what you want to do there.

I've got

And it

10

So if -- and again, that's all kind of

11

language that's got to be flushed out, but this idea

12

of -- of just having a set number of units for a set

13

place, I think it has to be -- I think there are

14

TDRs out there that have gone beyond that, and there

15

are a lot of TDRs out there that have really been

16

very creative in the way that they've put together

17

their -- their programs.

18

to engaging in this process and working on it.

19

think it's a great tool.

20

very

that's the other knock on this.

21

very

or it can be perceived as being very

22

complex.

23

makes people retract and not engage in the process.

24
25

And I really look forward
I

I think, yes, it can be
It can be

And consequently, fear of the unknown just

So I think it's very important for the
language of it, for the concept of it,
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1

philosophically, practically, everything else to be

2

as simple as possible, as clear as possible, yet

3

yet have the framework for us to be able to achieve

4

our goals.

5

process is developed and as the Planning Department

6

works on it and the Planning Commissions, I would

7

love to be -- have an opportunity to be involved in

8

it personally and help shape this and make it a

9

better bill.

I hope there's an opportunity -- as this

I think it's -- I think it's -- it's time for

10
11

this.

I think it's a -- it is great planning tool,

12

but the beauty of it is it's a great development

13

tool too.

14

an opportunity for everybody -- as long as it's

15

market driven, which it has to be, and it's proven

16

that it's got to be market driven, and the essence

17

of the essential elements of market driven mean that

18

the incentives have to be adequate.

19

on the incentives because people will not engage in

20

the process.

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

22

MR. SPENCER:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

It's not justa one-sided thing, and it's

You can't skimp

I guess that's all I've got to say.

Thank you very much, Henry.
If you've got any questions.
Does anyone have any questions of Henry?

24

Henry, I would welcome you, too, to also, if you do

25

find any of the TDR ordinances, the ones in the
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1

areas where you have spoken about with regard to the

2

more innovative and successful ordinances, if you do

3

fine those, if you could please forward them either

4

to myself or Mr. Miskae.I think that by looking at

5

them and doing an analysis and comparing and also

6

offering your help in drafting this kind of

7

legislation, I think it would really be very, very

8

constructive.

9

MR. SPENCER:

I would never want to just forward the

10

stuff.

11

and have the opportunity to

12

shape it, but yeah, I -- and there are a lot of

13

really creative things out there.

14

they're not just -- people have not just been stuck

15

in a mold in TDRs.

16

taken their own circumstances and shaped things,

17

even to the point of using TDRs to down zone certain

18

things.

19

innovative tool.

I would always want to add my perspective
to get involved and

They're--

They've really seen it.

They've

I mean, it's a really creative and

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you, very much.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Jo Anne.

And I look forward to working with you.
I have a question.

Yes, Joe.
Thank you, Madam Chair.
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Henry, you said you've seen this thing, you

1

2

know, in different places in I guess the continental

3

United States.

4

I'm assuming that the infrastructure was available.

5

MR. SPENCER:

In the areas where it's successful,

Or they made accommodations to make it

6

available, sure.

You can't -- it can't be

7

successful if somebody goes through the whole

8

process, spends all the money, transfers the -- the

9

credits and they can't go and build what they want

10

to build because the infrastructure isn't there.

11

But it's either got to be there or it's got to be

12

imminent, right, for the program to work.

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

MR. SPENCER:

Right.

And it's got to be -- you know, it's got to

15

be a hot real estate market and incentives have to

16

be there.

Those are the essential ingredients.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19
20
21

Okay, thank you.

Thanks very much, Henry.

Oh

Thank you.
l

Councilmember Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Good

afternoon, Henry.

22

MR. SPENCER:

Hi, Mike.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Can you be a little more specific?

24

You mentioned incentives.

25

incentives that you would see that is needed for

What are those types of
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this type of bill or legislation to work?
MR. SPENCER:

Well t there are incentives on both sides.

3

There are incentives in -- from the sending areat

4

but also on the receiving area.

5

it's kind of not simple t but it's easier to see t you

6

know t how you could increase the value of what -- or

7

how you estimate the value of what somebody's giving

8

UPt

9

You can -- you can base it on the net value of what

and you can engage appraisers in the process.

10

they're giving

11

would generate in gross income.

12

And I guess the

UPt

their costs versus what they

But on the receiving side t you've got to be

13

willing to accept the idea that t okaYt the zoning

14

down in downtown Kahului for this property is X and

15

we're willing to

we are willing to see that go 40

16

percent over that.

If you're not willing to do

17

that t you're

18

from the start.

19

really see them as areas where you want to

20

concentrate infrastructure t development.

21

you're dooming this to failure right
In your receiving zones you have to

And I see an ancillary -- I mean I kind of

22

I didn't wake up in the middle of the night with

23

this vision t but I kind of see this opportunity

24

to -- you know areas where they may have been

25

rundown commercial or industrial areas and where
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1

they have brought in residential components and as a

2

consequence of that these areas have been

3

revitalized on all different levels, whereby this

4

concentration of residential -- of healthy

5

residential people come in and they revitalize the

6

commercial element, and, you know, all of a sudden

7

different shops kind of show up in that area and

8

they're open later and they're doing different

9

things and then there's -- you all of a sudden have

10

walking areas where no cars are allowed, and there

11

were a lot of things like that in the planning

12

conference that we -- that we saw from some of the

13

presenters.

14

that they -- you know, that dealt with the

15

concentration of population and the benefits of

16

that, as opposed to the idea that it's people

17

crawling allover each other.

18

benefits.

19

There were some very interesting stuff

It can have great

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

Are there any further

22

questions?

23

and I look forward to working with you.

24
25

Seeing none, thanks very much, Henry,

Is there anyone in the audience that wishes
to testify in this measure at this time?
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one coming forward, we're going to close the verbal

2

testimony portion of this meeting.

3

received written testimony.

4

objections, I would also at this time receive the

5

written -- or testimony that's been submitted into

6

this record.

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

8

CHAIR JOHNSON:

We've also

If there's no

Any objections?
No objections.

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Kushi, you've been sitting there very

9

10

patiently.

11

in time or would you just prefer that the questions

12

be asked?

13

MR. KUSHI:

Do you have any comments at this point

Please make them, if you have them.

Yes, Madam Chair.

Frankly, I

I don't know

14

much about this.

Mr. -- the bill that you have

15

before you was reviewed by your Staff and reviewed

16

by the Corp. Counsel Brian Moto, but I tend to agree

17

with the Planning Department rep, Brian Miskae, that

18

some of the kinks need to be worked out.

19

that extent, I guess the question to you is that are

20

we going to have another hearing -- Committee

21

meeting on this to revise this proposed bill?

And to

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

One of the things -- there's a couple of

23

options.

24

the Committee members feel, we can pass what we have

25

as the boilerplate out, pass it on, because it's

We can - - you know

I

depending on the way
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1

going to have to go to the Planning Commission, and

2

it will come back to us.

3

when it gets sent on, be in its perfect form, but my

4

intent would be that I would work with the

5

Administration and try to do whatever I could to

6

shepherd this through all the various Planning

7

Commissions.

It may not necessarily,

8

I'm not sure if it's appropriate to actually

9

try and amend many of these sections on our part or

10

to send it forward and let the wider community allow

11

this to evolve.

12

going to happen is we'll get the record back, we'll

13

be able to learn what some of the concerns are.

14

my personal preference would be to try to send this

15

forward and gather the information as we go along.

16

Because this is not, as Mr. Spencer said, and also

17

Mr. Bonar, this will not be the final product.

18

We're sending a working document, a draft forward.

19

And as Charmaine well knows, with Bill 84, she held

20

its little hand and babied it all the way along, and

21

hopefully this week we'll actually be able to bring

22

the item forward to some kind of a useful and good

23

conclusion so that it can be then implemented.

24
25

I think that ultimately what's

My vision, Mr. Kushi, would be that in
concert with the Bill 84, the general plan, this
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1

would at least be a tool that could be discussed,

2

and some of these considerations could actually come

3

out during the discussions, particularly when you're

4

looking at our urban growth boundaries.

5

it's really helpful for the people who participate

6

in the general plan formation to at least know that

7

this tool is out there.
Because we have only one more Committee

8

9

I think

meeting left between now and the end of the year,

10

for me, as Mr. Spencer said, it's really an urgent

11

kind of thing to get it out there, at least get

12

people talking about it so that if people do see

13

opportunities, if they have thoughts that, well, I'm

14

not going to

15

There's only so many tools out there and they're

16

considering perhaps deferring some of the decisions

17

that they may make, particularly with regard to

18

what's going on in West Maui.

I'm just going to do what I want.

As you know, we've got Kapalua Mauka coming

19
20

up.

They're using all the conventional tools, but

21

if they believe that this is a possibility to

22

utilize the transfer of development rights, I really

23

think that these possibilities are there.

24

from my perspective, Mr. Kushi, I think that I

25

personally would like to see this move forward.
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1

Even though it is not perfect, it will have probably

2

changed dramatically by the time it returns to us.

3

So that -- that's sort of my thought.

4

it's a roundabout explanation, but I kind of wanted

5

to give the Committee members and also yourself an

6

idea of where I see this fitting in.

7

any comment?

8

MR. KUSHI:

I know

So do you have

Yeah, Madam Chair, that being said, that's

9

fine, with the understanding that, you know, we have

10

not -- our office has not signed off on the proposed

11

bill and we would like to reserve our, you know --

12

you know, opportunity to comment once the bill comes

13

back from the Planning Commission.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Absolutely.

And I hope also, too,

15

Mr. Kushi, that -- I know that Kelly Cairns had a

16

memorandum in here, because this topic has not come

17

up just brand new.

18

believe much earlier, but one of the things that I

19

would offer is that the Corporation Counsel work

20

with the Planning Commission to help really draft

21

something that's meaningful and that really works

22

for Maui County.

23

Dale had said, it is really important to put the

24

type of incentives in that will really draw people

25

into the use of this tool.

It was actually discussed I

And as Mr. Spencer said and also

Otherwise the tool
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that's not used is not valuable.
So are there any questions of the Council

3

members either of Mr. Raatz, Mr. Kushi, or

4

Mr. Miskae at this point in time?

5

Tavares.

6
7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

CHAIR JOHNSON:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

Actually, a

question for you, Madam Chair.

8

10

Yes, thank you.

Councilmember

Yes.
Is it your intention to look at

these various tools singly, one by one?
CHAIR JOHNSON:

For purchase of development rights, that I

12

will -- I would like to focus on that one at our

13

next meeting.

14

these elements on, they're not going to -- no matter

15

what we do, they're probably not going to be brought

16

forward on -- until sometime early part of next year

17

to the Planning Commissions.

18

particularly on the transfer of development rights,

19

I prefer to move that one forward separately at this

20

time, only because it is more complex than purchase

21

of development rights.

22

I believe that as we send each of

I would --

Purchase of development rights is a little

23

bit more straightforward, and that also has Federal

24

monies tied to it, which, as we spoke about at a

25

previous meeting, mayor may not be in existence
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1

for -- you know, for however long we need them for.

2

So I would like to at least move one of these

3

forward at this point in time.

4

time they get to the Planning Commission, they will

5

be moving in tandem, but it's up to the Committee

6

how you would also like to proceed.

7

I think that by the

If you feel that we should wait, that's fine,

8

but my sense of urgency was that if this is out

9

there, then I would have an opportunity as your

10

Chair to do exactly what you did, Ms. Tavares, which

11

is go out into the community hopefully with

12

Mr. Miskae or with the PowerPoint presentation that

13

we've received from American Farmland Trust and

14

actually try to educate the public about this

15

particular tool.

16

confusing, I'd like to get more examples, but I

17

think that that can be done just on my own where I'm

18

just serving as a -- an educational person for the

19

community.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

question?

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And because this is really

Okay.

May I ask David Raatz a

Yes, absolutely.
Mr. Raatz, in the -- in the Hawaii

24

Revised Statutes, are there other tools besides

25

these TDRs that are -- have legislation attached to
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1

them to give authority to the counties to do, such

2

as the purchase of development rights and some

3

other -- you know, there's a whole bunch of tools

4

that can be used in order to accomplish this or

5

similar types of goals for as far as land use.

6

MR. RAATZ:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Committee Staff

7

actually hasn't researched HRS exhaustively yet to

8

see if there are other available tools out there.

9

We would note, though, on PDR, there's actually

10

legislation that has been recommended for passage on

11

first reading by the Government Relations Committee,

12

which I believe is up for first reading tomorrow,

13

which amended the Open Space Fund bill to state that

14

conservation easements could be purchased with

15

appropriations from the Open Space Fund, and that in

16

itself, the provision allowing for the County to

17

purchase conservation easements, is essentially a

18

PDR program.

19

There's a lot of different ways that it can

20

be enhanced, but -- but that in itself is one form

21

of PDR, but we can certainly at the Committee

22

Chair's discretion -- or direction look for other

23

tools that may be authorized out there in the

24

statutes, or I'm sure there's other tools where we

25

don't necessarily even need explicit authorization,
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1

like we have for the TDR bill, just under the

2

County's inherent land use authority.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, thank you.

Yeah, the reason

4

I ask, Ms. Johnson, because you and I both were at

5

the Farmland Trust conference last

6

spring, or whenever it was that we went to that, and

7

one of the sessions that I went to that I believe

8

Kathy was in the same session was a presentation of

9

about 17 different tools to preserve land by a

or this

10

municipality or a non-profit group, you know,

11

interested in that kind of thing.
So I don't have a problem with this one

12
13

moving forward, but I would hate to see us

14

wouldn't recommend us doing everyone of them one by

15

one, that we should have an opportunity somewhere

16

along the line to look at all of those that might be

17

applicable to our land use patterns here and then

18

kind of do workshops on that and get a feel for what

19

we think might work, what the community would like,

20

what the land developers, what they would like to

21

see.

22

willing to work with us on legislation like that,

23

and it's -- and actually ends up being positive all

24

the way around and people know where they're going

25

and what they're going to do once they get there

I

If we have people like Mr. Spencer who is
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kind of a legislation.

2

So I would hope that that's the direction

3

that you would see being a viable one for things

4

other than this/ but I don't have a problem with

5

this going forward.

6

about/ God, the Planning Commission's going to hate

7

us if we send 17 things to them separately.

8

rather see us review it and make a decision at this

9

level and then send that to the Planning Commission

I just was getting -- thinking

I'd

10

so that they don't have to go and do the whole

11

thing/ you know/ one by one.

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And I do agree with that.

I know that the

13

Land Evaluation and Site Assessment/ the LESA

14

system/ was one of the things that actually the

15

State is talking about at this point in time to

16

to establish which are the most productive lands.

17

There are also several other measures that I'll

18

review again from our materials.

19

from American Farmland Trust has been working with

20

the agricultural working group at the State level/

21

and he is also available as a resource person.

22

been extremely good about giving information and

23

assistance

24

American Farmland Trust called LandWorks where we

25

can actually ask for that type of research to be

l

Mr. Bob Wagner

He's

and fortunately I have a service through
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done on a bigger scale also.
Some of the things that I've looked at have

2
3

not been supported by enabling legislation at the --

4

at the State level, and that's where we may have to

5

also include in our legislative package some of

6

those elements.

7

individually, if you wish, the ag working group's

8

recommendations of what they're going to try to get

9

passed at the State level for legislative solutions

I will also share with you

10

as -- as regards support for the agricultural

11

industry.

12

which the ag working group at the State level has

13

has really advocated for.

I do have a whole list of those items

14

Their thought was, just as perhaps the way

15

that I'm approaching this, let's not try to do it

16

all at once, because it's going to just overwhelm

17

people.

18

things that they believe have a lot of merit and

19

they're advocating those items first.

20

they will do is target later on the other items.

21

think that in my conversation with Mae Nakahata and

22

also Warren Watanabe of the Farm Bureau, our

23

conversation was that if you're going to do

24

something, do it right, but fully educate the public

25

about what it is so that it is a tool that, as

They're trying to take the most urgent
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1

Mr. Spencer said, does not languish.

2

the problem I think with so many new things.

3

people don't understand it, they're never going to

4

use it.

5

That is always
If

And if we can look at this as an opportunity,

6

specifically for transfer of development rights,

7

because in my mind that is the most significant

8

piece of legislation that would actually address

9

some of the huge development pressures that we're

10

facing on our agriculture lands in Maui County, and

11

that's why I believe it is important to move this

12

forward.

13

I

I did also note that -- when Mr. Raatz

14

was showing us the State legislation, that the word

15

cultural also appeared in there, so I think that one

16

of the things that we could add in is that

17

recommendation to include in the first portion of

18

the purpose and intent, to add in the word cultural.

19

Would you have any objections to doing that?

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

No objections.
Okay.

The second recommendation -- did

22

you write down all of the recommendations that

23

Mr. Bonar had made, David?

24

19.57.040, Number 2, just specifying I guess and

25

clarifying that part of the ordinance.

I think one was on
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1

there's no objection l because I you know I this iS I as

2

I saYI a work in progress l any of the changes that

3

were recommended

4

changes or just maybe clarifying the language a

5

little bit morel Mr. Raatz?

6

MR. RAATZ:

I

do you view those as substantive

WeIll Madam Chair l one option l we could simply

7

forward the bill in its current form as was

8

submitted today by the Corporation Counsel but

9

provide the Planning Commissions with the Committee

10

report and even the minutes of today's meeting so

11

they would have the benefit of all the testimony and

12

the suggestions that were mentioned today.

13
14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

That -- that would be fine too.

Members, do you agree that that would be

15

all right

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18
19

I

I see everyone nodding their heads.
Yeah l sounds good.

Are there any other questions?

Councilmember Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah

l

Madam Chairl just a request

20

from Staff l if Staff could provide I guess some

21

research as to how other jurisdictions are dealing

22

with I guess any problems or concerns.

23

the binders we were seeing a lot of the pros of this

24

type of legislation l but I think for the Committee's

25

benefit -- for mel anyway I I'd like to just see what
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1

are any concerns that have arisen in other

2

jurisdictions as well.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I have think, Mr. Molina, what will end up

4

happening is because there's going to be probably a

5

huge binder by the time we get this back, there will

6

be people that -- and myself included, and perhaps

7

Mr. Spencer will offer some of the failures and why

8

they failed, and that kind of I guess learning data

9

would be provided.

So at this point in time,

10

because it is going to be forwarded on hopefully to

11

the Planning Commission, with your agreement, then

12

that way, when it comes back, I'm sure that there

13

will be a huge amount of data behind that, as well

14

as minutes.

15

So are there any other comments or questions?

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Just one other comment.

Councilmember Tavares.
Besides the American Farmland

19

Trust as a source for lots of information about

20

nationwide programs and ordinances and things,

21

the -- the local government commission in Sacramento

22

is another source that can provide that sort of

23

information, especially about ordinances in other

24

areas, and then perhaps if we see some that we like,

25

then we can contact that municipality and find out
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1

more about their experience with it, the pros, the

2

cons, you know, what difficulties or obstacles, what

3

benefits and things like that.

4

in kind of the back of our minds, because I know

5

that service is available, and I believe the County

6

Council belongs to that organization.

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So we can keep that

Yes, we do, and also I think there was

8

information available at NACo when we went to the

9

conference.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes.

That gave us quite a bit of data on these

12

specific topics.

13

meetings at the conference as well.

14

if there's no further questions --

15

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

16

MR. RAATZ:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

19

I know I attended at least two
So without --

Chair.

Madam Chair.
Yes, Council Member Carroll.
Thank you.

It's hard being way on

the end --

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I know.

21

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

I keep looking that way.
to be seen over here.

I support

22

your recommendation to send this out.

I think it

23

should go out as soon as possible because we need to

24

start on it.

25

more opportunities we miss.

Like was said, the longer we wait, the
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However, we were talking about up to 17 other

1

2

possible things that we could do and implement at

3

the County level and possibly with the State.

4

we get to that point/ I was hoping that instead of

5

doing it as a Committee over here we could do it as

6

a workshop type format.

7

members/ but go out/ for instance, up to Kula and

8

have evening meetings to where we can sift through

9

this and get an idea of which ones that we would

10

like to support and weed out the ones that would

11

obviously not be appropriate and then proceed from

12

there.

13

When

Perhaps not with all the

And I would hope we could do this in a timely

14

manner/ because I think some of them would conflict

15

with other options.

16

options we have available, the better.

17

times you do not want things that are too similar in

18

accomplishing the same goal/ because it's

19

detrimental.

20

you're just making more bureaucratic structure than

21

we really need.

22

could work with the Committee and community and we

23

try to do something like this.

24

hope we can do this aside from our regular meetings

25

over here, as community meetings and workshop type

The more options -- viable
However/ at

You're splitting your efforts and

So I was hoping that the Chair

And again/ I really
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meetings in the evenings.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

That is a wonderful suggestion,

3

Mr. Carroll, and it was kind of along the lines of

4

what I envisioned, as much the way that when we went

5

out -- when I went on the road with the camping

6

permit issue and tried to receive input from· the

7

various communities.

8

good attendance at all the meetings, I think that

9

particularly in areas like Kula, in Hana, in Keanae,

Even though we didn't have

10

Molokai, any area that really is under

11

development -- and I know your area particularly in

12

Hana and Keanae, also a lot of the Upcountry areas

13

as well as West Maui, we're under tremendous

14

development pressure, and so, as Mr. Spencer said,

15

the more

16

the more important this kind of legislation becomes

17

because it is market driven.

18

the more development pressure you have,

So that is my intent, though, is to take it

19

out to the various communities.

20

when each one of -- if it's Mr. Molina's area or

21

Mr. Pontanilla's area, Councilmember Tavares, and

22

anyone else's area, I would be happy to take that

23

out and do those presentations, because I believe

24

it's really important to educate the community.

25

then by that time we can maybe have handouts of some

And I'll be happy,
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1

of the options that we're able to identify that may

2

be applicable here.

3

further --

4

MR. RAATZ:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

6

MR. RAATZ:

7

So if there's nothing

Madam Chair, excuse me.
Yes.

Staff would just like clarification before you

consider accepting the motion.

8

CHAIR JOHNSON:

9

MR. RAATZ:

Yes.

That the Committee Chair's recommendation

10

relates to the revised proposed resolution that was

11

transmitted today by the Department of the

12

Corporation Counsel.

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

14

MR. RAATZ:

Yes.

And jU$t for the record, I can read that

15

resolution title into the record, because it does

16

differ slightly from what we have noticed on the

17

agenda today, at Corporation Counsel's suggestion.

18

It's now entitled resolution referring a proposed

19

bill pertaining to the transfer of development

20

rights to the Lanai, Maui, and Molokai Planning

21

Commissions.

22

revised proposed bill with a new title, a bill for

23

an ordinance amending Title 19, Maui County Code, to

24

add a new chapter pertaining to the transfer of

25

development rights.

And that resolution attaches a also
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Mr. Raatz, for

2

pointing that out.

3

and you're correct, that we at this point would

4

entertain the -- the Chair would entertain a motion

5

that we send forward to the Lanai, Maui, and Molokai

6

Planning Commissions the resolution referring the

7

proposed bill pertaining to the transfer of

8

development rights.

9

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

I was going off my agenda item,

So moved.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Second.

It's been moved by Vice-Chair Carroll and

12

seconded by Councilmember Tavares.

13

further discussion on the item?

14

discussion.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

17

VOTE: AYES:

19
20
21
22

23

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

Seeing no further

All those in favor, please say "aye."

15

18

Is there any

The Chair votes aye.

There are no nays.

Councilmembers Molina, Pontanilla,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair
Johnson.
None.
None.
None.
None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.

So I thank you very much.

I look forward

24

to bringing this to a community near you.

25

will take my little pets, you know, my piglet and my
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1

little horse and my little cow so that people don't

2

get too bored.

3

dealing with legislative matters, you have to inject

4

a little bit of humor, and I think it's really

5

helpful.

Because I know sometimes when we're

Thank you very much to Mr. Raatz also,

6
7

because he was the stalwart in helping draft this

8

bill, and I really want to thank the Administration,

9

because Mr. Miskae has been on loan to us now for

10

this issue from the Planning Department, and I

11

really appreciate his -- his dedication, because I

12

know was really instrumental on some of the other

13

measures.

14

Are there any other comments?

15

And do we need to file anything, Mr. Raatz?

16

okay.

17

development rights on the agenda, so the item

18

this will still stay?

19

much.

20

you.

21

ADJOURN:

Seeing none.
No,

Because we also have the purchase of

All right.

Thank you very

With that, this meeting is adjourned.
(Gavel).

2: 47 p.m.
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